
DR Congo is in 

the process of 

peace building. 

Without peace 

there is no development. Without 

peace there is no stability in the institu-

tions that make up the society and no 

stability in the society as a whole.,  

Instability still remains in the areas of 

Kivu and Ituri. The Government has 

just recently set up a program called 

KIMIA II. (Kimia means peace) .This is a 

program of collaboration between the 

UNð MONUC, Rwandan troops, and 

the Congolese Army (FARDC) set up 

to fight the rebels of the FDLR and 

LRA in Kivu and Ituri. There has been 

some progress but in some places this 

operation has brought suffering for the 

local population such as sexual vio-

lence, rape and large numbers of dis-

placed people.  

The relationship between DR Congo 

and Rwanda has continued to improve. 

For some time there has been no diplo-

matic representation in either country 

but recently DR Congo sent an ambas-

sador to Rwanda. A Rwandan ambassa-

dor for Congo is expected soon. The 

two countries meet together regularly to 

discuss common security concerns. 

The current great challenge facing DR 

Congo is to deal with the insecurity in 

the Eastern part of the country, The end 

objective is peace but the process itself 

has its challenges and   unrest created by 

the operation of KIMIA II continues. 

The economic situation at present is not 

good. The Congolese Franc (FC) has de-

preciated against the US $. 

 Prices in Kindu are high. For example 2 

weeks ago petrol was 1,590FC per litre. 

It has now reached 2,500FC per litre. 

When this happens life for Congolese 

people becomes harder and many stu-

dents are forced to drop out of school. 
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The Diocese of Kindu wishes you a very 

Happy Christmas and a joyous New Year 

Visitors are welcome 

The Diocese of Kindu welcomes visitors. It 

is hard to get to Kindu and flights can be 

irregular but we enjoy the opportunity to 

show visitors what  church life is like in Ma-

niema DR Congo. 


